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April 26, 2021
The Honorable President 
Members of the City Council
c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary
409 City Hall
Baltimore, MD 21202


RE: City Council Bill 21-0050 – Burglar Alarms Registration and Regulation – False Alarms

Dear President and Members:

         You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 21-0050. This bill revises the fees assessed to alarm system users for repeated false alarms, alters the number of false alarms within a year that will result in the placement of the premises into a no-response status and requires alarm system monitors to make certain additional attempts to verify the need for a police response The bill also adds a fee schedule for non-residential users.

City Council Bill 21-0050 imposes, after 1 false alarm, a false alarm fee on residential and non-residential users for each false alarm in a 12-month period.  The bill changes the fee schedules to provide for a maximum fee after 5 false alarms.  The bill also changes the procedure for no-response status to requiring a warning letter after 2nd false alarm instead of after the 12th false alarm and imposing no-response status after 5 false alarms in the same 12-month period. The Commissioner must send a warning letter after the first false alarm. If the alarm system has 5 or more additional false alarms after the warning letter in any 12 -month period the premises will be placed on no-response status.
 
Finally, the bill requires that, before requesting police response a monitor must attempt to contact the alarm system site or the user by telephone, electronically or visually to verify the need for police response. The bill provides that verification  
consists of, at a minimum, a second attempt to a different number be tried if the first attempt fails.

In general, the Law Department finds no legal impediments to passage of the bill.  The existing language of the bill does require the Police Commissioner to perform certain tasks.  As the Law Department has stated many times, the City Council has no authority to direct the Commissioner to act.

With the understanding that the Commissioner is not legally compelled to act as directed in the existing law but can voluntarily participate, the Law Department can approve this bill for form and legal sufficiency.




                                                               Sincerely yours,
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	            Elena R. DiPietro
						 Chief Solicitor
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